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Roads and Trails- Our road remains rutted and rugged, but still easily passable by all manner of 

2wd vehicles. Thankfully, a work order has been signed by all required parties and Anaya 

Contractors will soon perform some much-needed repair work. As of the last check, although 

the site has greened up, there was not yet the explosion of growth that tends to choke the 

trails, so (for now) the Red, White, and Green trails are easily passable, with the Blue trail 

providing a little more of an ungroomed experience. 

Buildings/grounds/equipment-. In general, our site is 

experiencing Spring conditions and there is no new damage 

or issues to report.  

Gold Creek Usage- On April 4, LACC’s Geography 20 class 

had its first visit to Gold Creek, where we walked the Green 

Trail and measured streamflow in Gold Creek. The course 

may be the first district course scheduled at “Gold Creek”. 

Restoration contractors and subcontractors have been 

onsite nearly daily using hand tools to remove invasive 

weeds. They can be expected onsite any day (Monday 

through Friday) through May 24.  

Abiota- Less than a quarter inch of rain has fallen since our 

last meeting. Gold Creek currently has flow throughout the 

entire site. On several occasions, daytime temperatures have ventured into the 80’s, but most 

days in the last month have seen mild conditions, with highs in the 70’s and lows in the 40’s.  

 

  



Biota- All onsite vegetation appears green, vibrant, and well-watered. Grasses and other 

ground cover have burst into a green display. Bush Poppies continue to bloom, joined by Black 

Sage, Currant, Bush Mallow, and Ceanothus. I have not noted any mammals of note, or any 

other animal of note other than the typical assortment of springtime chaparral birds. 

 

 

 


